
ЯКОНТО  YACONTO 
RUSSIA, 129301, Moscow, P/box 50, Borisa Galuschkina street, h. 8/18, 61   Telefax: +7(495)686-9046 

 

17.09.2007  № 1-70917 
 

 To the Minister of Internal Affairs 

of RUSSIA 
 

R. G. NURGALIYEV 
 

Russia, 117049, Moscow, 

ul. Zhitnaya, 16 
   

Dear Rashid Gumarovich ! 
 

I send you a duplicate of a CD of YACONTO from 20.08.2007 (containing 3190 

files in 205 folders), which has not been attached to the documents received by the Min-

istry of Internal Affairs of Russia from the General Prosecutor’s Office of Russia for the 

verification of facts described in my letter to the Prime Minister of Russia M.E. Fradkov 

(out. № 1-70820 from 20.08.2007). The letter with an appeal has been sent by the deputy 

Chairman of Committee of the State Duma for constitutional legislation and State build-

ing A.N. Kharitonov (out. № KHAN-1600/GD from 20.08.2007). The YACONTO CD 

disk of 20.08.2007 contains documents which can provide answers to many questions 

which potentially can arise during the verification of facts indicated in the said letter. 

I presume that those in the Executive Office of the Russian Government who  

prepared the cover letter (out. № P9-24112 from 23.08.2007) signed by the Director of 

sectoral development of Russian Government O.S. Pushkareva, deliberately didn’t  

enclose the duplicates of the YACONTO CD of 20.08.2007 to the communication to the 

Federal bodies of governmental and executive power (according to the list). 
Deputy Director of the Department of sectoral development of Russian Govern-

ment V.I. Ampilogov has complete information on the situation around the non-state 

investment YACONTO Integrated Program, because as early as in April 2004 I present-

ed to him as Head of the Department of industrial infrastructure and construction of the 

Russian Government a set documents and gave a detailed explanation (out. № 5-40412 

from 12.04.2004, still left unanswered to date). I think that V.I. Ampilogov influences 

the Executive Office of Russian Government in order to counter the implementation of 

the YACONTO Integrated Program. 
 

Attachment: 1. Duplicate of a CD disk of YACONTO from 20.08.2007 (containing 

3190 files in 205 folders) - 2 copies.  

2. Letter of the Deputy of the State Duma of Russia A.N. Kharitonov 

(out. № KHAN-1600/GD from 20.08.2007). 

 

 

 

President of YACONTO LLC 
 

 

 

 

Contacts: 

(495) 686-9046, (985) 970-9615 

E-mail: Yaconto@mail.ru 

 
 

 

 

S.P. YAKUNIN 

(The Russian text of this letter is an original.) 
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